HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

NOVEMBER 5, 2008 SPECIAL MEETING

OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:05 pm.  Those present were Emily Campbell, Ellen Raifsnider, Shannon England, Heather Goodman, and Terisa Johnson.  Due to Math Alliance Training, this meeting is being held in place of our regular scheduled meeting.
Recognition of Visitors
No visitors at today’s meeting.
October Minutes

Minutes were reviewed for the October 20, 2008 meeting.  The motion to approve the minutes was made by Ellen Raifsnider with a second to this motion by Shannon England.  The minutes were accepted through consensus.

Good News Report

· Heartland’s School Dedication went very well with good attendance.  It was a very elegant dedication with low cost.
· Jessica Hundley was nominated by Mr. Bellware, PTO President, for FRED of the Month.  She will be recognized for this honor at the November 20th Board Meeting. 

STUDENT ACHIEVMENT

Goal Setting
Discussions were held on what goal setting is and how things can be done in each class to obtain this.  Teachers and administration will conduct goal setting with students over their MAP scores.
Parent Night 
Fourth and Fifth Grade Parent Night will be held November 13, 2008.  State tests and MAP scores will be discussed and shared.
Mid-Terms

Mid-terms will go home on November 19, 2008.

PLANNING

Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP)
After discussion, it was agreed that district data will be used because of Heartland being a new school this year.  District KPR was handed out to the Council and discussed.
Terisa Johnson made a motion to accept the CSIP activies and Karen Rich seconded it.  A consensus was reached.
Writing Plan

Mrs. Heather Goodman went over the Writing Plan outline with the Council.  After discussion of the plan, the Council suggested a motion to accept the writing plan for Heartland Elementary.  Ellen Raifsnider made a motion to accept this plan with Shannon England making a second.  With no further discussion or questions to this plan, a consensus was reached.

BUDGET REPORT

Following a brief discussion about the budgets included in the packet, the motion was made by Terisa Johnson, with a second to the motion by Heather Goodman, to accept the budgets.  This motion received consensus by the Council.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Committees are being developed as needed and will eventually be established as part of the school policies.  Currently committees are being formed as needed (e.g., Dedication Planning, CSIP Development) and ongoing committee structure will be determined and established as part of policies.
Accident Report

An Accident Report for the month of October was presented to the Council.  Only one accident on the report for the month.
By-Laws

The first five areas of the By-Laws were discussed and changed to accommodate Heartland Elementary.  A motion to accept these areas was made by Karen Rich and seconded by Terisa Johnson.  A consensus was reached.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

The council meeting went into Executive Session from 4:20 pm to 4:29.
ESS

After Executive Session, Mrs. Campbell recommends to the superintendent to hire Teresa Hall, Bethany Hawkins, Anita Gutierrez for ESS and Jo Ellen Kimbrell and Sheri Meirele for Title 1.

NEW BUSINESS

ON-GOING LEARNING
HB 91 “Bullying Bill”
The Council looked over the guidelines for developing a policy for Heartland Elementary.  They decided at this time to revisit this issue at a later date.

QUESTIONS
Questions were asked about the feedback from the Principal meeting on Thursday, October 30, 2008.  Despite small turnout, good ideas were generated.
AGENDA

The council decided to continue with the agenda format for the next meeting and adjust the topics within each category.  Heather Goodman made a motion to accept this format and Terisa Johnson seconded it.  A consensus was reached.
With no further items on the agenda, the meeting was dismissed at 4:45 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
